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The Planning Board may be reviewing a proposed 5-acre, 1 MW solar facility on Pine Hill Road at their August 16th meeting.

Beth Girshman will not be able to attend the next MTWP meeting, Tuesday, July 17, and wondering if any Select Board members might want to attend in her place. I have the agenda and minutes from the past meeting if anyone is interested.

Departments

The only end-of-fiscal-year financial hitch was an overage in the Animal Control Officer’s budget of about $70, which was able to be transferred from the Dog Revolving Account with no action needed by the Finance Committee or the Select Board. I have asked the ACO to boost his budget and keep track of his expenses next year.

The Ambulance Director will be in for your next meeting with requests for abatements over an 18-month period ending a year ago. I’m working with her on the presentation; of course the details will be kept confidential.

I’ll have a “certificate of adoption” for the next meeting for the final Municipal Vulnerability Preparedness plan, along with the final version of the plan.

The changeover to Comcast is set for Monday, July 16 (for the Town Office) and Wednesday, July 18 (for the Town Hall and Garage). They will bring the lines into the buildings and our IT consultant will be there to supervise the operation.

Special Town Meeting

I checked with Ginny, and September 17, 24, and October 1 all work for a special Town Meeting, as well as all dates in December.


